STATE OF ARIZONA

KaTie HoBss OFrricE oF THE GOVERNOR ExecuTive OFFICE
(GOVERNOR

April 16, 2024

The Honorable Warren Petersen
President of the Senate

Arizona State Senate

1700 W. Washington Street
Phoenix, AZ 85007

RE: Senate Bill 1509: informed consent; signatures

President Petersen,

Today, I vetoed Senate Bill 1509. This legislation is unnecessary. It is already standard
practice to receive informed consent from patients prior to receiving care.

Sincerely,

Katie Hobbs
Governor
State of Arizona

ce:
The Honorable Ben Toma

The Honorable Janae Shamp
The Honorable Adrian Fontes
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